
 

Hayfield Farm Swim Club 

Vote for your HFSC Board 
2016 Financial Report 

For the 2016 financial year, which ended on September 30th, the 
pool reported a total operating income of $318,067.95 (which 

reflects a $45,000 transfer from the investment fund early in the 
year) and total expenses of $304,501.60 (which reflects a late-

year transfer of $6,000 to the investment fund). The expenses 
included $60,691.47 on improvements and upgrades such as a 
new white coat and underwater lights for the main pool, and 

WiFi throughout the property. The table below shows the 2016 
income and expenses as well as the closing balances for the 

pool’s checking account and investment fund. 

 
Oct. 1, 2015 – Sept. 30, 2016 

Income $318,067.95 

Expenses $304,501.60 

  

Closing Balance   

BB&T checking 

account 

$51,624.19 

Blackrock multi-

asset income fund 

$40,582.80 

 

 

F A L L  2 0 1 6  

Fall is here! 

Thanks for a great season!  

Annual Meeting Oct 20th 

 

Vote for HFSC Board 

All shareholders are invited 
to vote for candidates to 

the HFSC Board.  Board 

members are elected to 
serve a two year term.  You 

can vote online or with a 

hard copy ballot that may 
be turned in at the HFSC 

Annual Meeting on 

October 20th.  Electing 
members is one of the 

many ways our 

shareholders participate in 
keeping our pool in prime 

condition and our 

community in great shape 

Our HFSC Annual Meeting will take place on Thursday, 

October 20th at 7:30 pm in the Hayfield Elementary Cafeteria.  

All shareholders are invited to attend.  . 
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Operations 
We had some returning staff and many new faces in the 

guardhouse and in the guard chairs this season.  Jamie 

Potts led our team during her first year as manager, 

supported by Alex Kiszka and Andrew Ryan.    

Our managers and guards worked hard to keep our 

pool safe and clean and our members satisfied.  Swim 

lessons, open swim in the dive well, and raft nights 

were all big hits.   

Our team is happy to see so many folks enjoying the 

pool and learning how to be safe in the water. 

-Tom Ryan, Operations Chair 

Even though the pool is closed, please 
remember to drive slowly through the 
Hayfield Farm community The speed limit 
in Hayfield Farm is 25 MPH. Thank you for 
your consideration to our friends and 

neighbors! 

Keep on Driving Safely 

Attention Dog Walkers 

Please clean up after your pets, especially 
on the lawn in front of the pool and the 
area at the end of Hayfield Road behind the 
barricade. It is county law to clean up after 

your pets! 
Membership 

  
Membership and our lease list continue to thrive in our area. 
Our waiting list of families who want to become members of 
our pool continues to have about a 4 year wait, with 69 
families on it.  We sold/transferred 9 shares this year.  Of 
our 425 pool shares, 139 shares were leased this season and 
we sold 18 additional Late Summer Passes.  
  
Our keytag check-in system continues to help management 
account for pool attendance.  Please keep your keytags to 
use next summer.  If you paid your dues in 2016 and haven’t 
been issued a keytag or have lost it, please email the 
Membership Chairperson atinfo@hayfieldpool.com to 
arrange for one to be prepared for you. 

  

PLEASE NOTE:  It is important that you update your  

e-mail addresses and other contact information when 

there are changes to your account.  You may do that by 

using the website to send an update to our e-mail account, 

or send an e-mail directly to info@hayfieldpool.com.  

 
-Elke McLaren, Membership Chair 

Get your news by EMAIL! 

 

Thank you for allowing us to communicate with you 
by e-mail.  We are up to 404 memberships receiving 
their information by e-mail.  Please make sure you 
keep your email address CURRENT by sending 
updates to info@hayfieldpool.com , or by filling out 

the online form on the website.   

 

We are always looking for enthusiastic, 
hardworking, certified lifeguards.  If your 

son or daughter would like to work at 
HFSC, please keep an eye on the website 
and your email inbox beginning in January. 

Good Guards Needed 

mailto:info@hayfieldpool.com
mailto:info@hayfieldpool.com
mailto:info@hayfieldpool.com
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Swim and Dive Teams Update 

 
The Hayfield Seahawks Swim and Dive teams 

had another great season!   
 

Our amazing crew of coaches brought on the fun 
times!  Each week the number of kids who put 
up “best times” increased as we saw all of our 

Seahawks (including our awesome Minihawks) 
grow into stronger swimmers.  The kids had a 

great summer and several Hayfield Farm team 
records fell.  Our team grew quite a bit this 

summer and we can't wait for the 2017 season. 
 
Our dive team did very well and had tough 

competition and some very close meets.  All of 
the kids practiced hard, learned new dives and 

had a great time.  We had a whole new crop of 
young divers to make one of the biggest teams 

we have had in years.  
 
Our team went digital this year and is now using 

the Swimtopia program for registration and meet 
tracking! Thank you to Len Farrell for her time 

and dedication as a Team Rep, and Welcome to 
Matt Murray who will join Clint Pearson for the 

2017 Season. 
 
Lastly, NCAP Swim Club again offered a full 
swim scholarship to a member of the Hayfield 

Farm team and after reviewing some very 

worthy applications, Mika Sliteras, one of our 

enthusiastic 13-14 swimmers was selected to 

receive the Jim King Memorial 
Scholarship.   We were happy to be able to 

award this scholarship in memory of Jim 
King. 

 
If your child is interested in participating in 

our spring swim or dive program at Lee 
District (Sundays Jan – May) please contact 
hayfieldswim@gmail.com 

-Kim Wilson, Swim & Dive Chair  

 

Facilities and Maintenance 
 

Important maintenance and safety issues were addressed during the past year: 
1. Last Fall (November 2015) after the pool was closed, a new white coat was applied. 

2. This Spring (April 2016) new in pool LED lights were installed. 

3. Skimmer pads replaced (April 2016) 

4. Powered Roof Vent for lower shed (July 2016) 

Improvements: 
1. Thanks to an Eagle Scout project, the volleyball court was replenished with 20 tons of sand. 

2. WIFI access 

3. Stainless Steel Refrigerator for the snack bar  

4. Flat screen TV for snack bar 

Future work that needs to be addressed includes snack bar counter tops and cabinet replacement. 
 

mailto:hayfieldswim@gmail.com
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Nominees for the 2016 Board 

 

Mark Burnell:   I have been the pool maintenance board member for 4 years.  I’m a longtime DIY'r.  As 

Facilities Chair, my accomplishments include: re-graveling of parking lot, video security system upgrade, 
replacement and installation of water fountain, having power installed at storage shed, stripping and 

painting of diving board stand, replacement of water meter in pump room, re-strapping chairs and 
lounges(done every year), new roof and gutters, High Density Poly Ethylene (HDPE) Partitions for the 

Men’s and Women’s locker rooms, HDPE Vanities for the Men’s and Women’s locker rooms, 
automated main pool chemical delivery system, replaced the sand in the 5 pool water filters, removed the 
old guard stands and replaced with moveable stainless steel stands, replacement of pressure relief valve 

on the main water line, resurfacing of the floors in the Men’s and Women’s locker rooms, new white 
coat for the pool, new in pool LED lights, skimmer pad replacement, new powered roof vent. 

 

Amber Misiaszek:  My name is Amber Misiaszek, my husband is Mike and we have a 2 year old son, 
Maxwell, and a 6 year old English Bulldog, Buster.  This is the first year that we have been members of 

the pool and have lived in the community for 9 months.  We bought our home last December.  I served 
as Vice President of the Fitness Association of the Patent and Trademark Office.  I am a Patent 

Examiner at the Patent and Trademark Office.  I would like to serve on the board as a way to give back 
to our neighborhood and community.    

 
 

Tom Ryan:  Tom and his family have been members of Hayfield Pool since 1998.  Tom has been the 
Operations Chair since 2012.  Tom is a Director for CACI, Inc, managing programs for the Federal 
Government.  While in high school and college, Tom was a lifeguard, swim team coach, swimming and 

lifeguard instructor, and a pool manager. 
 

 

Daisy Smiley:  Greetings!  My name is Daisy Smiley and I have recently moved to Hayfield Farm with 
my husband Michael and our two young sons Quinn and Callan.  I am a realtor with Coldwell Banker 

Old Town Alexandria.  I am also a speech-language pathologist and former university professor.  I 
previously served as the Board Vice President of our high-rise condominium in Honolulu, Hawaii and 

have a great amount of related experience with finances, legal matters and general management.  
Additionally, I have a keen eye for aesthetics coupled with a knack for making lasting improvements for 

optimal presentation and value.  I am exceptionally friendly, easy-going and social.  I look forward to 
helping to keep our community the best place to live in Alexandria! 
 

 

Kim Wilson:  My family and I have been members of the Hayfield Farm Swim Club for 14 years. While 

we do not live in the Hayfield neighborhood, we travel a further distance than most because we love the 
friendly, laid-back atmosphere of the Hayfield Pool Community. My two children have grown up being 
a part of both the swim and dive teams and love the time they get to spend at the pool during the 

summer. Over the past several years I have served as a PTA Vice President, a committee chair of our 
neighborhood HOA and the as the Hayfield Farm Swim Team Rep. I believe it is important to be 

involved in the community where my kids are being raised and would be honored to continue serving on 
the Board of Directors for the Hayfield Farm Swim Club. 

 
 

 

 

 

 


